UTASS Briefing: 3rd July 2018.

ENVIRONMENTAL STEWARDSHIP.
The recent hot weather has been, dare I say it after last backend and winter, too dry for much of Teesdale. The forecast is for little change over the next few weeks with considerable potential for crops to be burnt off. I have contacted Natural England to see if there could be some relaxation on the cutting dates to enable farmers to salvage crops while there is still some nutrition left. Sally Hopkins of Natural England has responded as follows:

“Given the extreme dry conditions of this year, NE would grant derogation requests for farms at the eastern end of the dale from today, i.e from Newbiggin down, we would however want them to make hay rather than haylage. 

 
From Forest up we would ideally be looking for the hay rattle to have set seed ……… this might not be the case as yet. I think it may be more likely derogations are issued for these areas from the weekend. 
 
If people want to cut early they must complete a derogation request asap and e-mail it back to us. We can then issue the derogation giving a cutting date as appropriate.

They must have the signed paperwork before they go ahead. We will endeavour to complete and return the forms by e-mail as soon as we receive them. Please ask they are sent to Sam.almond@naturalengland.org.uk as well as myself”.
If applications for derogations are made by email they can be turned around very quickly. UTASS can offer assistance with this but will need to have the Agreement Number, as well as the field numbers and options for the fields where a derogation is required. A link for the derogation form is pasted here: 
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/335181/derogation-request.pdfCancelling... 



For further advice and assistance please call UTASS 01833 641010.
Richard Betton.


